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Public Notice
Class 1 Permit Modification to the LANL Hazardous Waste Permit for
Changes to the Contingency Plan in Permit Attachment D

EPA ID No. NM0890010515

The Department of Energy (DOE), Triad National Security, LLC (Triad), and Newport News Nuclear BWXT-
Los Alamos, LLC (N3B), collectively the Permittees, have performed a Class 1 permit action to the Los
Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) Hazardous Waste Facility Permit (the Permit).

The Permittees submitted a Class 1 permit modification notification to provide changes to the
Contingency Plan in Attachment D that included updates for the contacts for the Primary and Alternate
Incident Response Commanders, identified as the functional equivalent of the Emergency Coordinator
(40 CFR §264.55). The modification was transmitted to the New Mexico Environment Department
Hazardous Waste Bureau (NMED-HWB) on July 22, 2021. NMED approved this modification on
September 14, 2021.

The official permit is located on the NMED-HWB webpage at: https://www.env.nm.gov/hazardous-
waste/lanl-permit/. The permit modification submittals are located in the LANL Electronic Public Reading
Room (http://eprr.lanl.gov) and the Hardcopy Public Reading Room located in Pojoaque at:

Northern New Mexico Citizens’ Advisory Board Office
94 Cities of Gold Road
Santa Fe, NM 87506

Please contact Patrick Padilla at (505) 667-3932 or plpadilla@lanl.gov if additional information would be
helpful.
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